
I object to minarah in catherine field 

The site is located in RU4 primary production small lot in a precint that is unzoned 

 

 

This part of catherine field has no future evidence that it is planned for zoning or 
development 

The nieghbours and surrounding homes should have the right of peace and quiet 
enjoyment of their home not be bombarded with ridiculous traƯic volumes and noise 

I only initially heard about this after talking to a resident,  

I didn’t get any letters for the first proposal 

 

Many parts of catherine field are closed by council during flood events 

I don’t think the flooding has been addressed 

Our roads are constantly having pot holes filled in by council 

I don’t think the poor state of the roads has been covered 

Catherine field is not the place for a school 

 

Once again, On the basis of numerous inconsistencies and non-disclosure of further 
development of the surrounding site, I believe that the community is being misled by the 
applicant. Not only is the applicant looking to extend their current operation at from a 
completely diƯerent LGA but the community will see no benefit to a school in Catherine 
Field especially given the lack of Islamic residents residing in Catherine Field. 
Considering there is no factual evidence that Catherine Field has planning for rezoning 
or development, the absence of a town plan and also that there is no evidence from 
Sydney Water as to when sewer mains connection will be available, this application 
should be denied. 

 

 


